
                Claremont Community Association

Minutes of the meeting held on the 5 July 2006, Height Methodist Church, King Street, Salford 6.

The meeting opened at 7.30pm

Members present: J Nolan, A Jones, K Jones, J Faucitt, J Fairchild, B Patten, 

K Shaw, D Shaw, M Chew, C Phillips, , M Kirk, E Laidler, Cllr S Cooke

Item 1: Apologies for absence: Cllr M Ferrer and B Lee

Item 2: Minutes of the previous meeting.

The minutes of the previous were accepted as a true and accurate record.

Item 3: Matters arising.

AOB – Squeeze gates Light Oaks Park

(i) Maurice Kirk reported back on a LOPRA meeting at which the issue of the two squeeze gates in Light Oaks Park had been discussed. The feeling of LOPRA members was unanimously in favour of reviewing the viability of the squeeze gates. LOPRA felt that conflicting messages were implied in locked main gates on the one hand and squeeze gates, allowing access, on the other. LOPRA felt that those who traditionally took the opportunity to walk dogs in the early morning or late evening were in a minority and were able to find alternative places to exercise their animals

(ii) Cllr Cooke stated that council officials had discussed the issue with the police. It was felt that, rather than dispense with the squeeze gates, prematurely it was appropriate to consider other options of controlling access to the park via the gates. Consultation with an environmental architect may provide some alternative solutions, thus enabling the continued access of residents who traditionally enjoyed the park in the early morning and late evening periods. It was also suggested that the presence of beat police officers could help remedy this problem. It was noted that of the two squeeze gates, it was the Claremont Road gate that was regarded as the major problem.

(iii) Christine Phillips submitted an email reply from Mick Walbank in relation to the squeeze gates which stated that the council officers were aware of the problem but were reluctant to take action on closing the squeeze gates until alternative solutions were explored. (attached)

It was agreed to await the results of discussions above until the September 2006 meeting of the Association when it was hoped Cllr Cooke could report back and PC Warburton could attend the meeting.

Item 4: Report from the Chair
There were no items to report

Item 5: Treasurer’s Report

There were no items to report

Item 6: Secretary’s Report.

Meeting with Kay Fairhurst (Community Development Worker– Claremont/Weaste & Seedley) on 30 June 2006

(i) Beryl Patten reported back on a meeting with Kay to discuss the future of the Association and to acquaint herself with procedures re the Community Committee/funding. Kay suggested that the Association might consider some fundamental aspirations for the future.

(ii) Following a discussion It was agreed by members present that the following were crucial for the survival of the Association (a) to encourage more Community involvement via advertising in the local press and also publishing a regular newsletter, if possible to be mailed to all Claremont residents (b) to regenerate the Association with more structured social events in the ward, (c) to focus on Light Oaks Park as a centre for community events, sports development and social interaction across the generations and to encourage pride and ownership. (d) to establish more links with interest groups and relevant council personnel via email, where possible. (e) to lobby the council re the deterioration of Claremont, especially the shops, pavements and parking provision on Bolton Road, the poor street lighting, the policy of replacing flag stones with tarmac, the appalling state of some of the roads, notably Light Oaks Road and the inappropriate activities of some residents including car servicing/repair.                               Action Beryl Patten to invite Mick Walbank to join a walkabout around Claremont with members of the Community.

Any Other Business

(i)   The issue of bird cherry tree on the site of the former Holy Angels church was highlighted. The tree is the subject of a planning application and despite having a tpo attached is threatened with removal

(ii)   It was reported that there were several empty cottages on Queen Street owned by Sir Neil Westbrook. Two of these had been empty for 12 months. These are some of the oldest, historic properties on the Height and there was concern that the houses were being left to deteriorate. It was agreed to contact the relevant council officials to draw their attention to this matter.                                                                    Action Beryl Patten to write to the council re this matter.

(iii)    An important issue was raised over the current policy of pavement width, provision for mothers with pushchairs and toddlers and cycle paths. The view was expressed that pavements were becoming dangerous to negotiate and that a crocodile formation was required in order to stay within the narrow lanes marked on some pavements
(iv)   The future of Oakwood school site was noted. There have been a series of suggestions re possible future uses of the site including relocation of St Luke’s Primary and new housing. The view was expressed that both these options were appropriate and beneficial but it was felt that whatever the decision after planning consultation, the Association wished the development to be a good standard of design and complement the character of the locality on the Light Oaks Park perimeter.

(v)   Jessie Fairchild submitted a  BBC Breathing Places pamphlet which details grants available  for community groups. Details to be presented at the next meeting in September.

The meeting closed at 8.45 pm.

A Friends of Light Oaks Park meeting followed the CCA.  As the next parks walkabout is on 27 July 2006, the issues discussed on 5 July meeting together with comments resulting from the walkabout will be discussed at the September 2006 meeting of the Claremont Community Association. (ref Cllr Ferrer)

